Fairgrove Township, May 2016

The May meeting of the Fairgrove Township Board was called to order by Supervisor Keith Aeder on May 16, 2016, 7:30 p.m.  Board members present were Aeder, Treasurer John McQuillan, Trustees Dennis Hadeway and Mike Day and Clerk Karen Goodchild.

Also present were Cemetery Sexton Doug Foster, Fairgrove Township Policeman Mike Scarbrough and several interested citizens: 3 students, Dillon Tetil, Ben Humpert and Michael Sheridan, Todd Humpert, Mike Harmon, Zandy Borodychuk, and Andrew Diectrich, from the Tuscola County Advertiser. 

The minutes from the April meeting were presented for approval.  After several spelling and grammar corrections, Hadeway moved and McQuillan supported to approve as corrected. Approved.

Aeder moved and Hadeway supported to pave a mile of Merry Rd. Gilford Rd. to Deckerville Rd. instead of the mile of Sheridan from Fairgrove Rd. to Darbee Rd. that we had decided on at the April meeting.   This change is due to possible wind farm traffic on the mile of Sheridan.  The cost will be the same, $60,114.00. This was approved.

During the last few months, we have had complaints about junk cars.  One of these complaints centered around a resident on Dutcher Rd.  He contacted the supervisor stating that he has 4 cars in his yard, all are insured and he will plate two of them.  Another car is a “hobby racing car” which he will not plate and the other he will put behind his buildings as he is working on it.  He also hopes to put up a fence, in the future, to be a good neighbor.  The Township is pleased with his efforts.
Dave Gebhardt will work on the cemetery drainage problems between bean planting and wheat harvest.  He will contact Doug Foster in the near future and work out the plans.

McQuillan moved and Day supported to approve and sign the 3 year Fire Service contract with the Village of Fairgrove.   This was approved.  It was noted that the Township will need a Resolution on the fee charges to be charged by the Village of Fairgrove and the Village of Akron.  This will be discussed in June.

A letter from the Road Commission to Rich Russell about their hauling agreement, on Darbee Rd. was read and filed. 
The meeting was opened up for Public Concerns.  There were none.

McQuillan moved and Aeder supported to Waive our Rights of first purchase of foreclosed properties in the Township.   Approved.

The County has a new GIS System available for Township use.

The Cemetery report was presented. 

*The new mower is working out well.

*Doug brought to our attention that there have been cremains buried in the cemetery without his knowledge; therefore, there is no record.  He would like a letter written addressing this problem and  he would send a copy to a family when he comes across a new burial.  McQuillan will look into the issue and we will also put a notice in the 2016 Township News Letter.

*Cremations, how many can be buried on a burial site?  Day moved and Hadeway moved to allow 4 cremations be buried on a burial site.  If there is already a vault burial, 3 cremations may be buried on that site. This was approved. 

Police Report: 

*The new vehicle grant is almost complete.   

 *Mr. Phelps court date, for his property clean up, has been set for June 13, 2016.  We are hoping it gets cleaned up so there will be no need to go to court.
There were no Zoning permits.

The bills were presented for approval of payment.  Aeder moved and McQuillan supported to pay the bills as presented.  Approved:

Keith Aeder                    2,464.93

Keith Aeder                      616.67

John McQuillan                607.73

Karen Goodchild              650.00

Dennis Hadeway              120.06

Mike Day                         120.06

Doug Foster                   1,400.00

Deb Young                    1,263.00

Keith Aeder                        50.79

DTE Energy                       72.78

John McQuillan                  57.00

Doug Foster                      900.00

John Hancock                     30.00

BS&A Software             1,013.00

AT&T                               117.58

Tuscola County                 170.81

Diva Disposal                 5,887.70

Elections Systems               31.60

Election Source              2,145.00

Consumers Energy              55.82

Bruce Turner                       69.26

AT&T                                  42.00
DTE Energy                         16.60

The Financial report was presented.  Hadeway moved and Day supported to approve as presented.  Approved.

McQuillan attended a MREC Wind meeting.  He gave us an update on the legal work concerning the wind farms.

Agenda:  After much discussion on this topic, Aeder moved and Hadeway supported to work off an agenda on a tempory basic.  The Clerk will furnish the Tuscola County Advertiser a copy by the Friday before the meeting and it will be posted on the web site.  It was approved by a vote of 4 to 1.  Approved.  For information only, we have never worked off an “agenda” just off the minutes of the previous meeting and recognizing citizens in the audience. 
There will be a Zoning Board of Appeals meeting on June 1, 2016 at 5:30 p.m. to consider the request of Bruce Turner for a zoning variance to build a shed.

The meeting was again opened up for public comment:

 *Zandy Borodychuk inquired about a PRE and where to get the paper work.  The Board directed him to the Assessor.

*Mr. Dietderich, from the Advertise, spoke on why he requested the agenda.
The next meeting will be June 20, 2016 at 7:30 p.m.  Having no other business, Hadeway moved and Day supported to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully

Karen R. Goodchild

Fairgrove Township Clerk

